
Sent: Friday, September 10, 2021 4:00 PM 
To: delta_drought@swrcb18.waterboards.ca.gov

Subject: UPDATE ON CURTAILMENT STATUS OF WATER RIGHTS AND CLAIMS IN THE DELTA 
WATERSHED

This email contains important information about the curtailment status of water rights and 
claims of right within the Sacramento-San Joaquin Delta (Delta) watershed pursuant to orders 
that were issued on August 20, 2021 (Order for water rights/claims under 5,000 acre-
feet and Order for water rights/claims over 5,000 acre-feet). 

There have been no changes to September curtailment statuses since August 27, 2021. Check 
the Delta Watershed Curtailment Status List for the current curtailment status of each water 
right and claim in the Delta watershed.

The following priorities of water rights and claims remain curtailed for the month of September 
2021, unless and until the State Water Board advises that this determination has been 
updated: 

1. All post-1914 appropriative water rights in the San Joaquin River watershed;
2. All pre-1914 appropriative water right claims in the San Joaquin River watershed;
3. All riparian water right claims in the American River subwatershed upstream of 

Folsom Reservoir;
4. All riparian water right claims in the Calaveras River subwatershed that are outside of 

the Legal Delta;
5. A subset of Central Valley Project and State Water Project water rights in the 

Sacramento River watershed and in the Legal Delta; and
6. Pre-1914 claims and post-1914 appropriative rights on the following Sacramento River 

tributaries:
a. Rights and claims in the Bear River subwatershed with a priority date of 1853 or 

later,
b. Rights and claims in the Yuba River subwatershed with a priority date of 1908 or 

later,
c. Rights and claims in the Putah Creek subwatershed with a priority date of 1923 

or later,
d. Rights and claims in the Cache Creek subwatershed with a priority date of 1857 

or later, and
e. Rights and claims in the Stony Creek subwatershed with a priority date of 1963 

or later.

Curtailment statuses for October 2021 will be coming soon.

As a reminder, all water right holders and claimants in the Delta watershed must complete and 
submit the Compliance Certification Form through the Water Right Form and Survey Submittal 
Portal by today, September 10, 2021. More information, including a tutorial video showing how 

https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/drought/delta/docs/082021_order_sm.pdf
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/drought/delta/docs/082021_order_sm.pdf
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/drought/delta/docs/082021_order_lg.pdf
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/drought/delta/#tableau
https://public.waterboards.ca.gov/
https://public.waterboards.ca.gov/


to complete the form, is available on the Delta Drought website under the ‘Reporting 
Requirements and Resources’ heading.

If you have any questions, you may send an email to Bay-Delta@waterboards.ca.gov or call the 
Delta Drought phone line at (916) 319-0960.

https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/drought/delta/
mailto:Bay-Delta@waterboards.ca.gov

	Subject: UPDATE ON CURTAILMENT STATUS OF WATER RIGHTS AND CLAIMS IN THE DELTA WATERSHED

